

## FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF Environmental Protection

Bob Martinez Center 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400 Ron DeSantis Governor

Jeanette Nuñez Lt. Governor

Noah Valenstein Secretary

October 3, 2019

Transmitted via E-Mail to: SterlingLM@cdmsmith.com

Ms. Lisa Sterling, P.E. CDM Smith, Inc. 8381 Dix Ellis Trail, Suite 400 Jacksonville, FL 32256

RE: Seep Repair

Trail Ridge Landfill (WACS #33628)

Dear Ms. Sterling:

This letter is in response to your letter dated September 27, 2019 (received September 27, 2019), entitled "Notification of Disturbance to Clay Cap for Seep Repair". Based on review of the submitted information, the Department does not have any objections to the proposed repair plan outlined in the referenced letter. However, please be advised that an evaluation may be warranted given that this notification represents the third time in the last 10 months for the same subject. The facility may benefit from a more detailed assessment (e.g., root cause analysis) to determine the ongoing cause(s).

In the meantime, please ensure that any future work related to the final cover will be performed in accordance with the approved CQA Plan. The Department shall be notified of any unforeseen complications during construction to determine if a revised plan would be required.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (850) 245-8735.

Joe Dertien, P.E.

Solid Waste Section

Permitting and Compliance Assistance Program

xc:

Jeff Foster, City of Jacksonville, jsfoster@coj.net
Greg Mathes, Trail Ridge Landfill, Inc., gmathes@wm.com
Jeff Schroer, FDEP Northeast District, Jeffrey.Schroer@FloridaDEP.gov
Michael Bogin, FDEP Northeast District, Michael.Bogin@FloridaDEP.gov
Cory Dilmore, P.E., FDEP Tallahassee, Cory.Dilmore@FloridaDEP.gov